
SONS OF THE AMERICAN LEGION 
ROY REED SQUADRON #252 

WINSIDE, NE 
MAY 28, 2019 

 
Vice Commander Darin Greunke called the meeting to order with 6 members present 
(Darin G, Bud N, Daryl M, Kevin A, Gene J, and Dave B) and led the salute to the flag.  
Gene Jensen offered prayer.  A moment of silence was observed for our forefathers and 
the POW/MIA’s.  VC Greunke led the members in the Pledge of Allegiance and the SONS 
Preamble. 
 
Bud Neel read the minutes of the April meeting.  Corrections of $53.55 vs $55.55, 22 
students and Scott Jacobsen check was not cashed.  Dave Bloomfield moved to 
approve the corrected minutes, Daryl Mundil seconded, motion passed. 
 
Kevin Andersen gave the treasurer’s report as of May 27, 2019:  Gene Jensen moved 
to approve the report, Dave Bloomfield seconded, motion passed. 
Benevolent checking account beginning balance as of May 27, 2019:    Daryl Mundil 
moved to approve the reports, Gene Jensen seconded, motion passed. 
 
Committee reports: 
--Daryl Mundil reported on Gun Show.  We have purchased 25 used 8’ tables from City 
of Wayne, 11 tables from Carroll and have tables available from the Legion Hall.  There 
are 11-8’ tables and 56-6’ tables at the fairgrounds.  The tourism grant of $1500.00 was 
approved.  We have 21 tables paid for by 9 Vendors.  Advertising with US 92, The Bull, 
KIX, Big Red, Shopper and rocket, and Arnies marquee.  We will need new flyers to 
include the Tourism grant.  Daryl bought an ad in the Wayne burp sheet.  Need to enter 
the Chicken Days parade on the 13th, Kevin Andersen will handle.  Will need overnight 
security and Bud volunteered.  Campers pads are available.  Need to checkc the Gun 
show signs for times and location.  Need to ask about G.I. Joe for the parade.  Bud will 
call the District Commander. 
--52 Gun raffle report by Daryl.  The permit is in.  Brandon Hall is ordering tickets.  Flyers 
printed courtesy of Mark Bloomfield.  Need total amount donated and to whom.  Daryl 
asked who was taking 300 tickets to disperse for sales (Daryl, Dave, Darin, Bud and 
Brandon).  Question was asked if we are still using tiles or a computer program.  
Members would like to use the tiles.  West Point Car show is the last day of the ticket 
sales and Daryl and Amy will handle it and call in or text the sold tickets.  We need to 
start working County Fairs.  Booth at Wayne, Dakota/Thurston fairs.  If you want a 



firearm to display at a booth contact Darin.  If a raffle ticket is purchased, do they get 
into the Gun show free, and if so, both days?  Nothing decided.  We need to do some 
road trips N, S, E, W.   
--Melanie Mann fundraiser is coming up.  Need help with cooking sausage, hauling to 
fundraiser, cooking omelets and anything else that comes up. 
 
Sick Call: 
--Ray Jacobsen, no word 
--Gene Jensen, eye surgery 
 
Old Business: 
--Kevin has a bill for the Jeep parts of $90.15.  Gene Jensen moved to pay the bill, 
Daryl Mundil seconded, motion passed.  The annual bill for the website is $114.05.  
Voted on in the past to pay as needed. 
--Car trailer paperwork to license is on the trailer. 
--Memorial Day program, good job.  Need to send Thank you to Pete and Phil O’Donnell, 
guest speaker. 
--Dave Bloomfield asked about the ice cream maker he donated.  We will keep it for 
next fish fry/homemade ice cream. 
--New paint looks great in the Legion hall. 
--Darin Greunke advised members of June 8 is Triathlon Trap, Archery and Air Rifle 
silhouettes.   Open to adults.  Registration is at 8 AM, 1st relay is at 9 AM.  James Simpson 
is going to Colorado Springs, CO and the Department Convention for his Eagle Scout 
Award.  Discussion on offset of costs for James Simpson.  Table it until next meeting. 
 
New business: 
--Arlin Kittle suggested elections through Darin.  Arlin does not want to run for 
Commander another year. 
--Thank you from Winside Library, they found the check 
--Bud presented a bill for the presentation folders.  Daryl Mundil moved to pay the bill, 
Dave Bloomfield second, motion passed. 
--Daryl moved to raise the SAL and Jr. Law, Boy’s State Scholarships to 
$300.00, Dave Bloomfield second, motion passed. 
--Kevin Andersen asked about sitting aside $500.00 for the NSP K-9 challenge with 
Beemer ALR.  YES, earmark it. 
--Bud advised the SONS National dues will increase.  The exact amount is not known at 
this time. 
--Sunday, June 16, 10 AM is the Gerald Kennedy auction. 
--Consolidated Squadron Report was gathered. 



 
Next meeting will be June 25 at 7 PM 
Gene Jensen offered benediction 
 
Darin Greunke closed the meeting. 
 
   
 
 
 
 


